
 
<Editor’s Note: To view out an exchange of letters between a group of concerned LGBTQ & allied social 
work educators and NACSW’s Board of Directors written in response to the workshop upon which the 
below paper was based, go to:  
 

http://www.nacsw.org/Board/LGBTQLetterofConcernNACSWBOARDResponse070715.pdf   
 

It is NACSW’s hope that the dialogue initiated by the exchange of these two letters will open up an on-
going dialogue between NACSW and members of the LGBTQ caucus on LGBTQ and related issues.> 
 
Views expressed by workshop presenters in the below workshop are entirely their own and do not 
necessarily reflect those of NACSW. Being selected to present a workshop at this convention in no way 
implies NACSW’s endorsement or certification of a presenters’ qualifications, ability, or proficiency to 
practice social work. 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

SEXUAL ORIENTATION CHANGE EFFORTS (SOCE) 

By: James E. Phelan & Christopher Doyle 

 

Presented at: 

NACSW Convention 2014 

November, 2014 

Annapolis, Maryland 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
|  www.nacsw.org  |  info@nacsw.org  |  888-426-4712  | 

http://www.nacsw.org/Board/LGBTQLetterofConcernNACSWBOARDResponse070715.pdf

